BOÏSE

Boise Cascade
Finance
1111 West Jefferson Street PO Box 50 Boise, ID 83728
T 208 384 7858 F 208 384 4913
SamCotterell@BC.com

Samuel K. Cotterell Vice President and Controller

January 11, 2007

LETTER OF COMMENT NO. 356

Mr. Robert H. Herz Chairman Financial Accounting Standards Board 401 Merritt 7 P.O. Box 5116 Norwalk, CT 06856-5116

Dear Chairman Herz:

After reviewing the provisions of FIN 48, Accounting for Uncertainty in Income Taxes, we request that the Financial Accounting Standards Board delay the effective date of this interpretation to fiscal years beginning after December 15, 2007. FIN 48 represents a significant change in accounting for income taxes. A delay will allow companies sufficient time to address the implementation and documentation issues raised by the new interpretation. Extending the deadline for implementation will also permit companies and their independent auditors to resolve unanswered questions around the new interpretation and thus reduce diversity in practice.

Regards,

SKC/ap

Cotterell 011107.dot

Samuel & Literal